
ANNOUNCEMENT OF INTENTION NOT TO PREPARE AN ENVIRONMENTAL 
STATEMENT 

 
(Regulation 5 of the Environmental Impact Assessment (Land Drainage 

Improvement Works) Regulations 1999 as amended by SI 2005/1399 and SI 
2006/618) 

 
KING’S LYNN DRAINAGE BOARD 

 REPLACEMENT OF CHURCH FARM PUMPING STATION 
 
 

King’s Lynn Drainage Board (‘the Board’) gives notice that it proposes to carry out works to 
replace Church Farm Pumping Station, south of Gaywood River, near King’s Lynn.  The 
proposals include works to an existing access track, demolition of the present pumping 
station and discharge pipes, and construction of a new pumping station (maximum design 
capacity 0.50m³/s) and associated outfall into Gaywood River.  The works are being 
undertaken to increase the capacity of the pumping station and reduce flood risk.  It is 
intended to commence works in June 2012. 
 
With reference to the above statutory instrument it should be noted that it is not proposed 
to carry out an environmental assessment in relation to these works. Any person who 
wishes to make representation to the Board in relation to the environmental effect of these 
proposed improvements should do so in writing to the address shown below within 28 
days of the publication of this notice. 
 
A report and plans giving further details about the proposals are available for inspection at 
the address specified below (please telephone for an appointment). 
 
Mr. Phil Camamile 
Chief Executive 
King’s Lynn Drainage Board 
Kettlewell House 
Austin Fields Industrial Estate 
King’s Lynn 
Norfolk PE30 1PH 
01553 819600

 


